


 

Policy Board February 25, 2020 Meeting Minutes 
Page 2 of 3 
 

regarding the transit modeling updates to the travel demand forecasting model and provided a summary of 
the business undertaken by the TAC at their February 4, 2020 meeting and by the CAC at their February 19, 
2020 meeting. 
 
The Executive Director’s Report may be viewed at: https://www.oahumpo.org/?wpfb_dl=1856 

 
B. Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) 

There was no report from the TAC. 
 

C. Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) 
There was no report from the CAC. 
 

V. Old Business 
There was no old business. 

 

VI. New Business 
A. Overall Work Program (OWP) FY2021 Public Review Draft 

OahuMPO Planning Program Manager Nicki Smith presented the proposed schedule for the FY2021 OWP. She 
discussed the Executive Summary, the elements that comprised the four major task categories of the OWP; a 
brief description of the new studies included in the FY2021 OWP; a summary of the funding for each of the 
four major task categories; funding options for the TDFM data purchase expected to be made in FY2022; the 
TAC’s concern regarding OahuMPO’s original request for additional contribution beyond the normal dues and 
TAC’s suggestion to seek savings elsewhere in the OWP. Ms. Smith noted that subsequent analysis of the 
funding indicates that option one described in the presentation to be a viable solution.  She presented the 
responses to the Citizen Advisory Committee’s candidate project proposals, noting that formal responses have 
not yet been received from all OahuMPO’s partners, and indicated that DPP has expressed intent to take on 
the Cordon Area Congestion Pricing Study.  This additional study will be added in an amendment.   
 
It was noted that on page 11, first paragraph of the draft mailed out to members the word ‘Services” should 
be dropped from “State of Hawaii Department of Transportation Services”. Ms. Smith will make the 
correction. 
 
No action was required.  
 

B. Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) FFYs 2019-2022 Revision #9 and #10 
OahuMPO Transportation Impact Analyst Nicole Cernohorsky presented the changes proposed to the FFYs 
2019-2022 TIP in Revisions # 9 and #10.  She provided background defining what the TIP is and what kinds of 
projects are included in this document; explained the criteria that determines if a revision is an Expedited 
Administrative Modification or an Amendment; discussed the projects that are included in the revisions, what 
changes were being made to those projects, comments that were received during the Public and 
Intergovernmental Review, and the Title VI and Environmental Justice (T6/EJ) Analysis.   
 
To a question on the Middle Street project property, Deputy Director Nouchi explained the history and the 
feasibility of the property that will be acquired for the Handi-Van and TheBus. He will follow-up on the acreage 
of the potential new property and report back. 
 
A motion was made by Councilmember Manahan and seconded by Sam Carnaggio to approve the FFYs 2019-
2022 Transportation Improvement Program Revision #9 and #10 as presented.  There were no further 
discussions, objections, or abstentions and the motion was passed unanimously. 
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